24 January 2008
Minutes of the Executive Committee of COMPRES from meeting of Monday, Jan 21, 2008
Attending:  Williams, Agee, Bass, Brown, Weidner, Ross and Liebermann

Absent:  Duffy

1.  Visit to EAR on 14 January 2008

On Monday, 14 January, Williams and Liebermann spent 4+ hours at the Division of Earth Sciences at the NSF visiting David Lambert and other program directors.

We started with a 1 1/2 hour session with many program directors, which included a splendid PowerPoint presentation by Quentin on recent scientific and technological developments in COMPRES and questions and discussion.

Attending were:

David Lambert

Russ Kelz

Robin Reichlin

Sonia Esperanca

Jim Whitcomb [Acting Director of EAR]

Derek Schutt

Catherine Cooper [temp Program Director in EarthScope]

In discussions with Lambert, we touched on a number of important issues:

a.  Year #2 budget [May 2008 to April 2009]

We were informed by Lambert that he may not be able to do better for Year #2 than level funding;  i.e., $2100K for COMPRES in May 2008 to April 2009.

So we need to plan for two contingencies:

1.  Level funding of $2100K

2.  Increment of funding of $100K to a total of $2200K.

In plan #1, Lambert has asked us to give him a Budget Impact statement, in which we state clearly what will be missed/lost/delayed of we do not get the $100K increment.

b.  Miami II workshop and subsequent report

The first Miami workshop which led to the Bass Report is now 3 1/2 to 5 years old.  We have been discussing the desirability of repeating this process in the next year or so.

Lambert and the other program directors mentioned that EAR is about to ask the NAS to conduct another review of Earth Sciences [similar to the BROES report of 2000-20001].  This process will most likely take place in 2009-2010.

Theyencouraged us to convene a new workshop and to write a new science plan so that it would be available as input to this NAS effort.  We tentatively outlined a plan which would include:

June 2008 at Cheyenne Mountain--prepare plan for workshop.

Late 2008 or early 2009--Convene workshop 

June 2009 at Annual Meeting--review draft of report from workshop

Sept 2009--Publish and disseminate the new report.  Note that the Bass report was published in Sept 2004.

We reminded Lambert that the initial workshop and report cost $60K for both, and he seemed pleasantly surprised at how inexpensive this was.  The costs would be more in 2008-09, but hopefully would be provided by a supplement to the COMPRES Cooperative Agreement.

c.  Upcoming meetings:

We invited Lambert to the SNAP/COMPRES workshop at the SNS in April 2008.
We also invited Lambert, Reichlin, and Esperanca to Cheyenne Mountain in June.  
d.  Final report for COMPRES I

This report is due within 6 weeks of the end of COMPRES I, which is April 30, 2008.  Nancy Ross, Tom Duffy and I will work together prepare this report, by drawing on existing materials from the renewal proposal in 2006 and the progress reports from November 2007.

We must also oversee a financial report and especially to make certain that ALL funds from COMPRES I are expended and expended wisely.

e.  Search for new Director of Division of Earth Sciences


Following the departure of Art Goldstein in early December 2007, a search was initiated to fill the positions of Division Director of EAR.  It is being chaired by Clifford Jacobs, Section Head for UCAR and Lower Atmosphere Research in ATM.  


On the basis of discussions in EAR and with colleagues throughout the U. S., Williams and Liebermann inferred that there were few if any external candidates who had applied for this position, which has a closing date of 28 Jan 2008.  We brainstormed on potential candidates and Liebermann wrote to a select few on January 16 to encourage them to apply.

2.  ExComm discussion of visit to EAR and outcomes.


Based on the report under item #1 above, there was discussion of the search for a new DD for EAR.  

3.  Budget planning for Year #2 of COMPRES II:  May 2008 to April 2009.
Based on the budget targets from Lambert under #1a above, the ExComm discussed possible budget models prepared by the President.  These discussions will continue at the next ExComm meeting on January 21, 2008.

It is essential that the ExComm come to final decisions on these matters, so that it can authorize the President to prepare the Annual Progress Report for Year #1 and Program Plan and Budget Request for Yeasr #2 of COMPRES-II for submission to the NSF via FastLane early in February 2008.  This target deadline is important if the Year #2 funding is to arrive in time to support ongoing salary obligations in May 2008.

Note:  In the discussions of some of the budget items, the persons with conflicts-of-interest [Duffy, Ross and Weidner] were recused or absent from the meeting.

